
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON  

VACATION OF ALLEY IN THE TOWN OF KIRKLIN, INDIANA 

 

 

 Notice is hereby given that the Town Council of the Town of Kirklin, Clinton County, 

Indiana, on the 10th day of June, 2024, at 7:00 P.M. (EST), in the Town Hall, at 113 N. Main 
Street, Kirklin, Indiana, will hold a public hearing on a Petition To Vacate Alley filed by Phillip 

M. Triplett on behalf of Melvin Lytton and Joanne Lytton. 
 
 Said petition seeks to vacate a portion of a certain alley located in the Myers First 

Addition to the Original Plat of the Town of Kirklin, Clinton County, Indiana, as the same is 
recorded in Plat Book 2, Page 221, and which portion of said alley is more particularly described 

as follows: 
 

That the part of the east-west alley that lies between and abuts Lots Numbered 

One (1), Two (2), Nine (9) and Ten (10) in Myers First Addition of  the Original 
Plat of the Town of Kirklin, as the same is recorded in Plat Book 2 (new), Page 

221. 
 

 Said hearing is open to the public and all adjoining property owners and all interested 

persons. 
 

 Written suggestions or objections to the vacation may be filed with the Clinton County 
Auditor at or before the hearing, and the same will be considered by the Town Council of the 
Town of Kirklin.  

 
 Said meeting may be continued from time to time as the Town Council may deem 

necessary.  A copy of the Petition to Vacate Alley is on file in the office of the Clerk-Treasurer 
of the Town of Kirklin for public examination. 
 

 

         
Tara Walker 
Town of Kirklin, Clerk-Treasurer  

Clinton County, Indiana 
 


